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BINTULU PORT AUTHORITY 

 

 

 
 

 

 PORT NOTICE 
 

BINTULU PORT NOTICE  

No. 18 of 2019 

Date:  1st October 2019 

 

To: Shipping Community 

 

Applicable to :  This notice is brought to the attention of and not limited to 

ship manager/owner, agent, master and officer, crew of 

ships, terminal operator and port operator. 
 

 

NOTICE TO CONDUCT FPSO HELANG HOSE INSTALLATION WORKS AT BPA 

MATERIAL BULKHEAD JETTY 
 

 

1. Take note that the above campaign will be commenced from 7th until 

30th November 2019. 

 

2. Please be informed that the above activity will be conducted from 

0600 hours to 1800 hours (daylight only).  Particulars relating to the activities 

are as follows: 
  

 2.1 Vessels involved in these activities: 

Particular 

Lewek Swift LOA 70.7 m 

Draft 6.0 m 

Breadth 16.0 m 

Borneo Star LOA 25.22 m 

Draft 1.65 m 

Breadth 2.40 m 

Ocean Sucess LOA 59.06 m 

Draft 0.39 m 

Breadth 14.11 m 

MT Nida LOA 26.00 m 

Draft 2.4 m 

Breadth 9.6 m 
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Particular 

Tugau LOA 14 m 

Draft 1.5 m 

Breadth 4.6 m 

 

 2.2 Locations & Planning 

No. Locations Position Remarks 

Lat Long 

1. Bintulu Port 

Authority 

Material 

Bulkhead 

Jetty 

3˚15’58.9428”  

N  

113˚4’14.142” 

E 

 Lifting & 

handling of 

hoses, 

ancillaries 

and 

equipment. 

 Hoses and 

ancillaries 

assembling 

work. 

 Hose 

launching 

operations. 

 Hose string 

leak test. 

 Dewatering 

of hose after 

test. 

2. Bintulu Port 

Authority 

Material 

Bulkhead 

Jetty to 

Outer Port 

Limit 

  Towing of 

Hose to 

Handover 

Point at Outer 

Port Limit 

 

3. Length of the hose is approx. 345 meter with a towing speed of 5 knots 

up to 8 knots. All moving vessels within close vicinity shall keep at least 100 

meters away from the sliding zone of this hose. 

  

4. Mike Kilo (Bintulu Port control tower) has the right to stop this activity 

without any prior notice in advance to protect the port operation.  

 

5. Vessel involved shall alert nearby vessels coming close proximity during 

this campaign and also be reminded to activate her AIS system 

continuously.  
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6. For any case of emergency, please refer to the Emergency Response 

Procedure. Mike Kilo must be informed immediately at channel 12. 

  

7. For any other further queries, please call Mr. Mohamad Hanif Bin Haron 

(H/P: 019-8595890) or Mr. Mohamad Lazim Bin Yassin (H/P: 013-4882321). 

 

 

 

Above notice is enforced with immediate effect until further notice. 

 

JONATHAN NOLAN ANAK NOHAN 

Marine Officer 

 

For General Manager 

Bintulu Port Authority 
 


